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Upon joining CRS, Mr. Ahearn quick-

ly established himself as a leading ex-
pert in U.S. trade policy. He wrote nu-
merous reports and confidential memo-
randa and conducted hundreds of brief-
ings for Members and congressional 
staff on a broad range of international 
economic issues. These issues ad-
dressed core topics on U.S. trade pol-
icy, such as U.S. trade laws to open 
markets for U.S. exporters, trade reor-
ganization, the debate over free trade 
versus trade protectionism, and the fu-
ture of U.S. trade policy. He also fo-
cused his authoritative and objective 
analysis on international financial 
issues, including the 2008 global finan-
cial crisis and the Eurozone sovereign 
debt crisis. 

Mr. Ahearn is well known for his ex-
pertise and deep institutional knowl-
edge of the global trading system, par-
ticularly with respect to the World 
Trade Organization and related multi-
lateral ‘‘rounds’’ of trade negotiations 
over the past 4 decades. More recently, 
he led important innovative research 
on rising economic powers and their 
trade policy implications for the 
United States. As a policy issue of 
growing congressional interest, his in-
sightful analysis will continue to sup-
port Congress in understanding the 
transformative changes underway in 
the global economy. 

Mr. HATCH. Mr. President, I rise to 
join with Senator BAUCUS in com-
mending Mr. Ahearn for his service. 
Over the years, Mr. Ahearn’s impres-
sive portfolio of work also examined 
major U.S. trading partner policies. 
Early on in his career, for example, he 
was a lead CRS expert on the U.S.- 
Japan trade and economic relationship 
during heightened trade tensions be-
tween our two countries. From Sep-
tember 1993 to August 1994, he worked 
for the Office of the U.S. Trade Rep-
resentative, USTR, to serve as Director 
of Trade Strategy for Japan and China. 
More recently, Ray became the ‘‘go to’’ 
CRS analyst on the U.S.-EU trade and 
economic relationship, writing reports 
and confidential memoranda and con-
sulting Congress on numerous topics, 
including on the EU’s preferential 
trade agreements and regulatory 
issues. 

Mr. Ahearn has been especially adept 
at examining complex issues in inter-
national economics of immediate im-
portance to Congress and making his 
analysis accessible to an audience that 
approaches the issues with varying de-
grees of understanding. This skill has 
played an especially critical role in 
successfully conveying to Congress the 
complex, multidimensional challenges 
associated with globalization. For ex-
ample, in 2009, Mr. Ahearn wrote a CRS 
report titled The Global Economic 
Downturn and Protectionism that ad-
dressed the issue of the perceived and 
real growth of trade restrictions by the 
United States and its trading partners 
in response to the global economic cri-
sis that emerged in 2008. In analyzing 
the issue, he constructed an analytical 

framework of three potential cat-
egories of restrictions that might be 
taken and the potential consequences 
of each. Mr. Ahearn applied a similar 
analysis in his timely CRS report 
Globalization, Worker Insecurity and 
Policy Approaches, which examined 
the complex relationship between the 
increased integration of the U.S. econ-
omy with the rest of the world and the 
decline in U.S. wages and worker secu-
rity, an issue faced by all Members of 
Congress as they consider trade agree-
ments and other global economic 
issues. 

We wish Mr. Ahearn the very best in 
his retirement and thank him for his 
exemplary record of service to Con-
gress in directly supporting our work 
on international trade and finance pol-
icy issues. 

f 

ADDITIONAL STATEMENTS 

REMEMBERING BOBBY PRICE 

∑ Mrs. BOXER. Mr. President, today I 
ask my colleagues to join me in hon-
oring LT Bobby Price, who died this 
month in Chula Vista, CA. For many 
years, I had the pleasure and honor of 
working with this great champion of 
America’s veterans. 

In fact, just 2 months ago, despite his 
grave illness, Bobby traveled to Wash-
ington, DC as the representative of the 
Veterans of Foreign Wars to meet with 
me regarding veterans’ healthcare, 
homelessness, and job opportunities for 
our returning troops. As always, I was 
impressed by Bobby’s knowledge and 
understanding of issues affecting our 
veterans and by his passionate commit-
ment to work on their behalf. 

During more than 24 years on active 
duty in the U.S. Navy, Bobby was 
known for his diligence and determina-
tion to carry out any task. Later, he 
brought this same zeal and persever-
ance to his work as an advocate for 
veterans. 

No matter how hard Bobby worked, 
he always made time for his family. As 
his wife, Julia, wrote, ‘‘Day after day 
he showed me, our children and grand-
children how much he cared for us by 
giving his time, compassion and gen-
erous spirit.’’ 

Bobby Price received many awards 
recognizing his remarkable dedication 
to veterans including the San Diego 
County Veteran of the Year award. He 
served as commander of all California 
Veterans of Foreign Wars posts and 
was active in other veterans organiza-
tions at the local, State, and national 
level. At the time of his death, he was 
president of the nonprofit Chula Vista 
Veterans Home Support Foundation 
and had served on the charity’s board 
for 6 years. 

On behalf of the people of California, 
who have benefitted so much from Bob-
by’s life and work, I send my deepest 
gratitude and condolences to his wife, 
Julia; his sons, Paul Hoch, Russ Price, 
Marcus Bush, and Adam Price; his 

daughter, Adriana Bush; and his five 
grandchildren. Bobby Price will be 
truly missed by all who were touched 
by his energy, passion for service, and 
devotion to his fellow veterans.∑ 

f 

OHIO UNIVERSITY POST 
CENTENNIAL 

∑ Mr. BROWN of Ohio. Mr. President, I 
rise to commemorate the centennial of 
the Post, an independent, student-run 
newspaper at Ohio University in Ath-
ens, OH. 

Finley Peter Dunne once noted that 
‘‘the newspaper . . . comforts the af-
flicted, and afflicts the comfortable.’’ 
Newspapers also connect concerned 
citizens with their elected officials by 
providing a venue for valuable discus-
sion on issues that affect our lives and 
communities. It is no secret that a free 
press is critical to strengthening and 
preserving our democracy. 

For 100 years, students at Ohio Uni-
versity have celebrated their first 
amendment rights by creating a news-
paper that informs residents, students, 
and business leaders in Athens County 
about vital news on campus, around 
Ohio, and throughout the world. 

When students are encouraged to 
present structured, well-written views 
in writing, they are given the oppor-
tunity to develop life-long skills that 
will serve them as citizens—and lead-
ers—of our enduring American institu-
tions. 

Ohio University has produced many 
first-class journalists, including thir-
teen Pulitzer Prize winners and report-
ers and columnists whose bylines and 
photographs appear in our Nation’s 
leading newspapers. I regularly witness 
the fine reporting of several Post alum-
ni, including Columbus Dispatch senior 
editor Joe Hallett and Washington cor-
respondent Jessica Wehrman, among 
others. 

As the tools and resources of jour-
nalism evolve, the Post continues to 
respond to a changing world. Whether 
students read the news on a handheld 
device or hold newsprint in their 
hands, Ohio University students can 
expect to hear from an independent 
voice on campus and in Athens. 

Throughout the next century, the 
Post will undoubtedly continue to play 
a critical role in training student-jour-
nalists to shape and inform Ohio Uni-
versity. As we mark this milestone, it 
is my privilege to salute the students 
who work to keep this publication 
alive while fully participating in our 
first amendment freedoms. As the 
proud husband of a Pulitzer Prize-win-
ning columnist, Connie Schultz, I have 
immense respect for journalists and 
the role they play in the public sphere. 
Improving our democracy starts with 
papers like the Post, that are willing 
to cultivate America’s next generation 
of journalists.∑ 
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COMPLETION OF THE SERIES CUL-

TURE AND CIVILIZATION OF 
CHINA 

∑ Mr. LIEBERMAN. Mr. President, I 
wish to commemorate the completion 
of the series, ‘‘Culture and Civilization 
of China,’’ published jointly by Yale 
University and China International 
Publishing Group. Having been pub-
lished since the early 1990s, the award 
winning series will be concluded this 
year with its final volume, ‘‘Chinese 
Silks.’’ The series has brought together 
leaders from both the United States 
and China. Former President George H. 
W. Bush and Secretary of State Henry 
Kissinger have each head consulting 
committees. 

I congratulate everyone who worked 
to make this series happen, in par-
ticular the Director of Yale University 
Press John Donatich, the President of 
China International Publishing Group 
Zhou Mingwei, and U.N. Under Sec-
retary General Joseph V. Reed. 

I ask that Under Secretary General 
Reed’s remarks at a September 19, 2012, 
event to celebrate the completion of 
this series be printed in the RECORD. 

The remarks follow. 
REMARKS BY AMBASSADOR JOSEPH VERNER 

REED AT THE CELEBRATORY LUNCHEON FOR 
THE CONCLUSION OF THE CHINESE CULTURE & 
CIVILIZATION PUBLISHING PROJECT WITH 
YALE UNIVERSITY PRESS AND THE CHINESE 
INTERNATIONAL PUBLISHING GROUP, SEP-
TEMBER 19, 2012 
We have come a long, long way with the 

great publishing project known as CCC . . . 
started in 1988 and completed with our final 
volume (our ninth) on ‘‘Silks’’ this autumn. 

In President Levin’s words—‘‘CCC is the 
‘‘Crown Jewel’’ of Yale University’’. 

I have been very proud to have been associ-
ated with the Press and CIPG on this his-
toric publishing adventure. 

Our Honorary Chair President George H.W. 
Bush has declared: 

‘‘I have been privileged to serve as Hon-
orary Chair for the Culture & Civilization of 
China project. The CCC project has had a 
profound impact on international relations 
between China and the United States in a 
way that no other undertaking has accom-
plished. The achievement of collaboration in 
the development of this superb series of 
beautiful volumes examining the cultural 
and artistic heritage of China will serve as a 
model of cooperation for the future genera-
tions committed to building an enduring 
bond between our two great countries’’. 

The Chair of the Advisory Council Dr. 
Henry A. Kissinger has called CCC—a ‘‘sem-
inal work’’. 

China has recognized the effort with be-
stowing the highest Award—‘‘The Special 
Book Awards of China’’ to President Levin 
and yours truly in the Great Hall of the Peo-
ple, by Madame Liu Yangdon, a member of 
China’s Politburo and State Councilor. 

CCC has published nine volumes—several 
having been awarded distinguished honors 
the volume on painting {Three Thousand 
Years of Chinese Painting} (1997) won The 
Hawkins Prize, the highest award in the pub-
lishing industry. This volume was the State 
Gift of the People’s Republic to the United 
States during President Jiang Zeming’s 
State Visit in 1997. President Jiang Zeming 
gave a copy of this work and the volume on 
Chinese Architecture to President Bush for 
the Bush Presidential Library in 2002. 

President Hu Jintao visited Yale Univer-
sity in 2006 and donated a large number of 

Chinese books to the University including 
the Culture & Civilization series. President 
Hu also introduced the newly published Chi-
nese Sculture to Yale faculty, staff and stu-
dents. 

The publishing effort was arduous and not 
without many differences and difficulties. It 
is a miracle that we published the volumes 
in such a cooperative manner. How can one 
forget the drama with our very first volume 
on ‘‘Painting’’? The map of China caused 
great review/discussion—back and forth for 
weeks—the borders, the provinces, the is-
lands. There were other ‘‘to and froes’’ but, 
in the end we have had ‘‘a splendid and co- 
operative result’’. 

There are so many to salute and thank for 
their efforts starting with President Levin, 
Vice President Linda Lorimer, former Yale 
University Press Director John G. Ryden 
(the godfather of CCC), current YUP Director 
John Donatich and, of course, all our col-
leagues at CIPG led by Vice Minister Cai 
Mingzhao, President Zhou and the distin-
guished and brilliant Editor Huang Youyi. 

To the donors to CCC a special vote of ap-
preciation and admiration for their gen-
erosity. 

CCC involved 435 specialists including 56 
authors, 39 translators and 340 consultants. 
348 Museums and research institutes from 
around the globe provided images, line-draw-
ings, photographs and maps. 

I thank Julianne Griffin and Taiping 
Chang Knecknes and Mary Pasti and Cynthia 
Forbes for their signal contributions. A spe-
cial salute to Charles Hill who first intro-
duced me to the Press for work on the CCC 
project and to James Watt of the Metropoli-
tan Museum for superb counsel. 

All in all, CCC was a splendid effort. It has 
truly contributed to the mutual under-
standing of the People’s Republic and the 
United States as well as having provided a 
platform for education for citizens from 
around the world. 

CCC is an historic publishing project. It is 
a gift for future generations. 

Once again, a salute and vote of thanks to 
one and all.∑ 

f 

RECOGNIZING THE HUDSON RIVER 
SCHOOL 

∑ Mr. MENENDEZ. Mr. President, for 
half a century after its formation in 
the 1820s, the Hudson River School was 
the dominant movement in American 
art. Its 10 celebrated painters were in-
spired by the scenery of the Catskills 
Mountains and the Hudson Valley, 
with its panoramic vistas and natural 
landscapes. These artists helped create 
a conservation and environmental 
movement whose legacy lives on today. 
The Hudson River School paintings 
helped inspire the development of the 
National Park Service.∑ 

f 

RECOGNIZING HYDRO-PHOTON, 
INC. 

∑ Ms. SNOWE. Mr. President, 70 per-
cent of the earth is covered by water. 
Of that, 98 percent can be found in our 
oceans, which makes it unusable for 
drinking due to the salt content. Only 
about 2 percent of the world’s water is 
fresh and, once polar ice caps and gla-
ciers are subtracted, it is a very small 
percentage that is available for human 
consumption. Here in the United 
States we are blessed with, and rely on, 

an abundance of available clean drink-
ing water. However, even here, me-
chanical failures, natural disasters, 
and remoteness of location, can dimin-
ish the availability of this vital re-
source. 

I rise today to recognize Hydro-Pho-
ton, located in Blue Hill, ME, a com-
pany that has identified this problem 
and works diligently to supply innova-
tive, accessible solutions. By har-
nessing and shrinking the ultraviolet— 
UV—technology used by many munic-
ipal water treatment plants, Hydro- 
Photon founder Miles Maiden created 
the SteriPEN which offers the same 
safe, efficient water purification used 
by the treatment plants in a portable, 
personal device. 

The SteriPEN, originally patented in 
1999, was the first portable UV water 
purifier on the market. The product 
kills viruses, bacteria, and protozoa by 
emitting UV light that is absorbed by 
the microbes, preventing their repro-
duction. With this compact purifier, 
users are able to have safe drinking 
water anywhere. 

A company conscious of the need to 
preserve and protect our natural beau-
ty and resources seems right at home 
in my home State where we are blessed 
with serene mountains and foothills, 
dense untouched wilderness, and a 
shoreline both beautiful and bountiful. 
Hydro-Photon is dedicated to the pres-
ervation and enjoyment of our natural 
splendors and with the clean water sup-
plied by their SteriPEN, they are mak-
ing it easier and safer for all to enjoy 
the great outdoors not only in Maine 
but around the world. 

Not only useful to the active out-
doorsmen, the SteriPEN finds use in a 
vast array of situations and locations. 
One example is the recent hurricane 
Sandy that had devastating affects 
along the northeastern coast. Hydro- 
Photon recognized the necessity of 
clean water in such dire situations and 
selflessly stepped up to help, donating 
SteriPENs to those affected by the 
storm in New York and New Jersey. 

For their inventiveness, dedication, 
and compassion for supplying an ele-
ment so basic to human life, Hydro- 
Photon is truly a remarkable company. 
I am proud to extend my congratula-
tions on their success and offer my best 
wishes for the future.∑ 

f 

TRIBUTE TO KELSEY LUCKHURST 
∑ Mr. THUNE. Mr. President, today I 
wish to recognize Kelsey Luckhurst, an 
intern in my Aberdeen, SD, office, for 
all of the hard work she has done for 
me, my staff, and the State of South 
Dakota over the past several months. 

Kelsey is a native of Garden City, SD 
and a graduate of Clark High School. 
Currently, she is attending Northern 
State University, where she is pursuing 
degrees in history and political 
science. She is a very hard worker who 
has been dedicated to getting the most 
out of her internship experience. 

I would like to extend my sincere 
thanks and appreciation to Kelsey for 
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